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IMPORTANT DATES FOR THIS MONTH
May 1st-May Day

May 14th-Mother’s Day
May 19th-Last Day of Preschool

May 28th-Pentecost Sunday-Confirmation
May 29th- Memorial Day-Office Closed

DATE TIME ASSISTING
MINISTER

MUSIC LEADERS ALTAR GUILD AUDIO/VIDEO USHERS/
GREETERS

5/7 10:00 Liz
Wittmann

New Day Singers Jeff Campbell
Phil Sultan

Team 1st

5/14 10:00 Taffy
Pavlick

New Day Singers Jeff Campbell
Phil Sultan

Team 2nd

5/21 10:00 Cindy Cain New Day Singers Jeff Campbell
Phil Sultan

Team 3rd

5/28 10:00 Dean Firing New Day Singers Jeff Campbell
Phil Sultan

Team 4th

May Celebrations

Have a Celebration coming in June?
If you have a June celebration you would like in this space,

Please notify the office byMay 19th.
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On Picking Heroes
Daniel Skillman / 2023-05

In April of this year, I went to the Niagara Falls Elvis Festival, an event licensed by
Elvis Presley Enterprises, featuring some of the top Elvis Tribute Artists (ETAs) in the world.
(For my money, Dean Z is the most complete package. Look him up.) You should all come
with me next year. But I warn you, you have to be a certain kind of Elvis fan to attend an
event like this. Over the course of four days, they put on 7 full professional concerts
(including a gospel show on Sunday morning, which I, of course, attended, in lieu of going
to a traditional church service), 3 aspiring artists’ concerts, and 3 “after parties” which were
concerts in themselves. It was easily 26 hours of live performances…and I attended about
23 of them. Now, it’s one thing to go to an ETA show, or even head down to Graceland (a
pilgrimage I look forward to taking one day). It’s another thing to go to show after show for
four days straight…and not get tired of it all. By the time the weekend was over, I could feel
that I had to get back to real life (who can afford the cost of eating out?). But that wasn’t
because I’d grown tired of listening to the music of Elvis. I could have stayed in that theater
forever. A lot of people like Elvis. I love him. I guess you could say he’s a hero of mine.

But everyone has feet of clay. Elvis couldn’t seem to keep his hands off the girls, even
after getting married. And he pretty clearly had a drug problem, even if those drugs were
mostly prescribed by a doctor. Toward what would turn out to be the end of his life, he also
had a lot of trouble with eating too much. It seems likely some of his bad habits contributed
to his tragic and untimely death. May he rest in peace.

Sooner or later, you’re going to discover that your hero, whoever he or she is, is
human. They make mistakes. They have problems. They aren’t quite what their image
would suggest. They’re certainly not exactly like you picture them in your mind. And when
you discover this, that they’re human, you’re going to be disillusioned. And you’re probably
even going to blame them. Dog gone it, Elvis. If you weren’t such a drug-addicted, womanizing,
peanut butter and banana sandwich eating slob, maybe we could have enjoyed you a little
longer.

But maybe we’ve got it wrong. Maybe we shouldn’t have had a hero in the first place.
At least not the type of hero that we normally have. Maybe the problem isn’t that we picked
the wrong hero…and that we keep on picking the wrong heroes. Maybe the problem is
what we’re expecting out of our heroes.

Let me see if I can explain. When you pick a hero, ordinarily, unconsciously, you set
someone up on a pedestal, and expect a type of practical perfection out of them. They
become an idol, a god of sorts, onto whom you project all of your fondest hopes for
humanity (or at least that slice of humanity they represent to you). But when they fall short
of that standard, as they all inevitably do, you become disillusioned.

Although disillusionment can be painful, it’s actually a good thing to go through it. To
have an illusion removed is a positive experience. You can see more clearly now. You can
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see your hero for who they really are, not just some icon, or thing you made up in your
head.

But what usually happens is that when our hero demonstrates that they’re only
human, we typically pick another hero and dive head first into another illusion. This is
exactly the wrong move, and it ultimately winds up in the same place: disillusionment all
over again.

Some people, observing this pattern, grow cynical. They absolutely refuse to pick
another hero, or even to look up to anybody. But this is also a wrong move. It’s one thing to
be disillusioned. It’s another thing to steadfastly refuse to admire the good qualities of
others.

The revelation of our heroes as flawed, and the disillusionment that revelation
brings, is something that we usually “overcome” by either picking a new hero, or refusing to
pick a hero altogether. But I’d like to suggest a third way. I think it’s a good idea to have a
hero…or two…or ten. It’s good to admire the special talents and qualities that certain
people have. But rather than placing our heroes on a pedestal, as we normally do, we can
make it a point to remember that the people we look up to are human just like us. We can
look up to them for certain qualities they possess, even as we remember that not
everything is as it seems, and that our heroes are as human as we are. We can be grateful
for what they bring into our lives and the world, even as we understand that they also bring
baggage, and flaws, and imperfections. We can admire them, and even make American
Idols and “gods” out of them…as long as we remember that the gods are human just like
us. But you probably knew that I’d say that. After all, I’m a Christian.

So, go ahead, pick yourself a hero…or two…or ten. But try picking them in a different
way. Don’t put them up on a pedestal. Don’t make them out to be something they’re not,
and something they can never be. It’s enough that they’re human. Extraordinary perhaps.
But still only and always human.
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COUNCIL CORNER
He is Risen! The Council and I want to thank our Church Staff Workers and all
the Volunteers who brought us through the Lenten season into the glorious

Eastertide. We thank Jesus for each and every one of you, and for your tireless effort
during the forty days of Lent all the way through to the capstone of our faith that is Easter.

Most assuredly, Jesus lives! I know this is so because I see it every time I step foot inside St.
Paul Church. Have you noticed? There is always something going on inside our building.
Someone is practicing music. Someone is preparing a meal in the kitchen. Someone is in
the office preparing worship bulletins. Someone is cleaning. Someone is fixing something
broken. Someone is teaching. Someone is praying. We are Easter people, living and
working as though the Resurrection of Jesus really matters to us and to the whole world.
To that, I raise a great big Alleluia!

Please enjoy the following devotional that was shared with the Church Council at their April
meeting.

PRAYING and REFLECTIONS on the SCRIPTURES - Contributed by Gary and Corinne Grizzell

For I am not ashamed of the Gospel of Christ; for it is the power of God unto
salvation to everyone that believeth; to the Jew First and also to the Greek. Romans
1:16.

My God is a very generous God. When He wants to save someone, He doesn’t just save the
fellow’s soul, He wipes away all records of that person’s sin to make it as if he had never
committed any.

1 John 1:7 says, “But if we walk in the light, as he is in the light, we have fellowship
with one another, and the blood of Jesus Christ, His Son, cleans us from all sin.”

Believe me honestly, it does not matter how badly you have sinned in the past, God can still
save your soul and use you for His glory.

After saving your soul, He doesn’t just leave you to figure out how you can remain holy by
yourself, He gives you the ability not to sin again by changing your heart from one of stone
to one of flesh.

A new heart also will I give you, and a new spirit will I put within you; and I will take
away the stony heart out of your flesh, and I will give you a heart of flesh. Ezekiel
36:26
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This is the real meaning of grace when you become empowered by God to live holy.
Beyond giving you the grace to live holy, God is so generous that He can even use us to
save the souls of other people. What a privilege it is because anyone you bring into the
kingdom of God becomes a child in the Lord (1 Corinthians 4:15). When was the last time
you won a soul to Christ? When was the last time you let God use you to snatch someone
from the hands of the devil into the loving hands of Christ?

Let us extend the same grace that God has given us to become His child to our friends and
family members. Amen.

Your Church Council at Work

Property and Church Building Updates - Randy Hamilton in conjunction with the Property
Committee.

Faith Based Emergency Planning - Wes Hansen with Liz Campbell and Sherrill Crawford in
conjunction with the Property Committee.

Finances, Endowment Fund, Stewardship & Generosity - Dennis Mille in conjunction with
the Finance Committee, Endowment Committee, and Bookkeeper.

Marketing and Storytelling - Dennis Mille with Corinne Grizzell and Pastor Dan

Mission/Vision Statement rework - Mike King with Pastor Dan and Amy Hofmann

Early Education Center - Amy Hofmann in conjunction with Karen Kolozvary, Liz Campbell,
and EEC Board Members.

Phil Sultan - Audio and Visual broadcasting for our YouTube channel with Jeff Campbell
and in conjunction with Dale Hulkill.

Lisa Nelson-Firing - Liaison to Office Staff and Council member at large.

Donna Tindera Smith - Youth matters and Council member at large.

Gary Grizzell - Prayer Warrior and Council member at large.

There is plenty of room and opportunity for others to engage in the life and mission work
that we do at St. Paul for the sake of the church, the community, but most of all for Jesus.
C’mon, it’s fun! Contact the Church Office, Pastor or any of the following to let us know
what’s on your mind.

Council Members: Gary Grizzell, Chris Hall, Randy Hamilton, Wes Hansen, Amy Hofmann, Mike King, Dennis
Mille, Lisa Nelson-Firing, Phil Sultan, Donna Tindera, and Pastor Skillman.
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PROPERTY COMMITTEE

We have received one used commercial refrigerator as a gift from QSR
Executive Enterprises, an Elyria company that specializes in renovating and
remodeling restaurants. QSR will be on the lookout for another large

refrigerator unit in good condition that can be donated to us as it is replaced in a
remodeling job. Many thanks to Mr. Jason Payne, the owner of QSR, for his assistance and
donation to St. Paul. St. Paul has also received a used residential refrigerator (now in place
in the kitchen) thanks to Karen Kennedy of Hickory Dr. in Berea.

Property, Office staff, and the Early Education Staff are working to design a system which
will provide the EEC and office staff a clear view of anyone wishing to enter the building
before remotely allowing access. The current system often requires personal visits to the
doors for identification. Some additional improvements in safety and convenience for the
control of door #3 are being investigated for implementation with the ceiling repair.

The weather over the last four months has been brutal for the parking lot. The worst
scenario for pavement is to have a generous rainfall (which seeps into all the hairline
cracks) and then a rapid temperature drop to freeze the water in the cracks and make
them larger and break the gravel content in the asphalt loose. The paving contractor we
have worked with will continue to monitor and advise us of the most economical, but long
term course of action to take.

Speaking of pavement, the uneven sidewalk pavement by doors #1 and #2 will soon (when
the weather cooperates) be leveled to eliminate the potential tripping hazards.

Now the usual monthly reminder: When the major repairs and replacement of parts of St.
Paul was built into the budget almost nine years ago now, the congregation was advised
that a 7% increase in giving would be able to support that plan. The congregation has
been faithful to their unanimous approval and allowed St. Paul to make several
improvements that have reduced the upkeep and operating expenses for the congregation.
In last November's congregational meeting, the financial report showed that the level of
giving has decreased about 5% in the last year, making it difficult if not impossible to
continue with the annual repairs in the future years. Please prayerfully consider what you
may be able to do to help offset this decrease so that we can continue to make the
necessary repairs and replacements before they become a more costly emergency
situation.

Committee Members – Dennis Mille (liaison to council), Bill Goette, Ruth Hamilton,Scott Harkema, Diane Mille,
Dave Navy, Linda Jungeberg
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WORSHIP Committee

Did you notice something new hanging in the Sanctuary? The banner quilt
hanging by the Lectern was made by Beth French. What a wonderful

addition to our decorations for the season of Easter! Thank you Beth and
the entire Altar Guild for all that you do.
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Christian education & outreach
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Sheep and Goats

Habitat for Humanity
Greater Cleveland Habitat for Humanity was founded in 1987 by a group of dedicated
volunteers who shared a vision to revitalize Cuyahoga County neighborhoods and help
local hard-working, low-income families help themselves create strength, stability, and
self-reliance. In 2022, we expanded our mission to also encompass neighborhoods and
families in Lorain County. Cleveland Habitat is dedicated to eliminating substandard
housing locally and worldwide through constructing, rehabilitating, and preserving homes;
by advocating for fair and just housing policies; and by providing training and access to
resources to help families improve their living conditions.

As part of a global, nonprofit housing organization operated on Christian principles that
seeks to put God’s love into action by building homes, communities, and hope, Greater
Cleveland Habitat is one of 1,400 local affiliates across the nation of Habitat for Humanity
International and is the largest and most productive affiliate in Ohio.

We have completed and sold more than 300 decent and affordable homes in one of the
most distressed urban areas in the United States. More than 680 households earning
between 30-80% of the area median income have demonstrated a willingness to partner
with Cleveland Habitat by investing sweat equity into the construction or rehabilitation of
our homes, participating in required homeowner education classes, and signing a
mortgage. More than 2,000 people have benefited from these partnerships, including
approximately 1,600 children.

Our Vision: A world where everyone has a decent place to live.

OurMission: Seeking to put God’s love into action, Habitat for Humanity brings
people together to build homes, communities and hope.

Non-Proselytizing Policy: Habitat for Humanity and its affiliate
organizations will not proselytize. Nor will Habitat work with entities or individuals
who insist on proselytizing as part of their work with Habitat. This means that
Habitat will not offer assistance on the expressed or implied condition that people
must adhere to or convert to a particular faith or listen and respond to messaging
designed to induce conversion to a particular faith.
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SHEEP AND GOATS COLLECTIONS

Thank you to those who have supported our benevolent efforts through Sheep and Goats
contributions. Below is a report of the success:

January COTA for Team Cormack $1,320.25

February EEC “Andrew Tayte Memorial Scholarship Fund” $1,340.25

March St. Paul Family Assistance $1,010.67

April Vacation Bible School (in process)

Total to date $3,671.17

DESIGNATED FUND DONATIONS

Thank you for those who have donated to specific continuing Designated Funds for the
Church. Below is a report for March specific donations:

Redeemer Crisis Center $ 75.00

Building Fund $ 150.00

Designated Property Needs $ 190.00

From January to March 2023 we received the following specific donations to Designated
Funds for the Church:

Special Benevolence - Miscellaneous $ 150.00

Redeemer Crisis Center $ 150.00

Community Meal $ 850.00

Building Fund $ 170.00

Cemetery Restoration Fund $ 450.00

Memorials/Honorariums $ 190.00

Education Services $ 180.00

Music Ministry Fund $ 75.25

Early Education Center Fund $ 100.00

Total January through March $2,730.25

The contributions for Sheep and Goats and Designated Fund Donations (both total
$6,401.42) are over and above the Congregational Contributions reported on the
Year-to-Date Financial Summary. We truly have a generous and giving congregation. Many
thanks for your continued support.

With Gratitude, Dennis Mille, Treasurer
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Financials
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Message from the Treasurer:

Greetings. Thank you to those who participated in the Easter
challenge of giving the same amount or more in the Easter envelope
along with the regular Sunday envelope. We received $2,082 in the
Easter envelopes and $3,194 in the regular Sunday envelopes. Your

extra gratitude gift for Easter in whatever amount you could contribute is greatly
appreciated.

Thank you to those who have taken the steps to increase their giving by 10% to 20% to help
us meet the Congregation approved 2023 budget of $368,611. Please consider your
increased contribution in the year ahead if you can afford to do so. As you can see from
the Financial Report we have an operating deficit of $24,898 to actual expenses. Please
continue to prayerfully consider the blessings you have received and the gratitude gift you
are able to donate to your church.

Did you know that asking a family member, neighbor or friend to attend our church
services is a form of discipleship and similar to financial support expressing gratitude for
the blessings you have received. Consider inviting someone to share the worship
experience with us. Just think, if just twenty people bring a guest - we have twenty new
potential members. How wonderful!

Thank you to those who have started e-giving online with St. Paul. If you want to start just
go to www.stpaulberea.org/donate or use the QR code below (just point the camera on
your smartphone at the code and tap on the code to go to the website). If you create an
account when you donate (email and password) then you will be able to check the history
of your online giving throughout the year. Or you can donate without creating an account.

Thank you for your support of the congregation with your time, talent and financial
contributions. Moreover, greater participation is always welcome. If you cannot attend our
church services in person you merely go to www.stpaulberea.org and click on view the
service (or past services).

Thank you for your spirited generosity which ensures we can carry our message and our
works throughout the community for years to come.

With Gratitude,

Dennis Mille, Treasurer
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INCREASINGMEMBERSHIP CHALLENGE

Discipleship is similar to financial support expressing gratitude for the blessings you
have received. With discipleship we are introducing others to Jesus. The growth and
recovery of our church needs an expanding membership with members like you. This year
we hope that you will accept the challenge of asking a family member, neighbor or friend to
attend our church services. Your extending an invitation to worship with us makes it
possible for us to provide a meaningful and friendly place of worship to share the message
of God’s love to the community. How can you bring up visiting us? Have a conversation
with the person on how are services at their church (maybe they don’t go to church). Ask
what they think about weekly open communion (maybe they haven’t taken communion in a
long while and this is an excellent opportunity for them to visit us for communion). You can
also encourage others to view our services by going to www.stpaulberea.org and selecting
watch a service. http://www.stpaulberea.org/donate. Thank you for accepting this
challenge.

With Gratitude,

Dennis Mille, Treasurer

Monday Night at Mike’s

The Monday Night at Mike's group enjoyed a rewarding night serving dinner at the Men's
Shelter at 2100 Lakeside. We served over 200 men with a beef stroganoff and rice
dinner, and as usual, we got as much of a reward, doing God's work, as we hope the men
at the Shelter. They were able to enjoy a brief respite of having their trays of food
hand-delivered while they interacted with us and their friends. We're already planning
another visit to the Shelter in July.
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Electronic Giving is Available

Greetings, We offer and encourage electronic giving as a way to
automate your regular weekly offering. Electronic giving offers
convenience for individual congregation members and provides
much-needed donation consistency for our congregation.

Direct debit giving is used to automatically transfer funds from your checking or savings
account to the church’s bank account.

Credit and debit card giving allows you to make offerings automatically on a pre-
determined schedule using your credit or debit card. You can also designate the small
processing fee that is paid by the church as an additional contribution.

Online giving allows you to go to StPaulBerea.org at any time to set up an automatic
donation plan, change your donation plan, select monthly Sheep and Goats donation, make
a one-time donation, or view your online donation history. The first time you donate, you
will select a password that will enable you to log in at any time. If you have further
questions please contact the church office, 440-243-1144.

If you are currently giving on a weekly basis, you will no longer need to write out 52 checks
a year or prepare 52 envelopes. When travel or other circumstances prevent you from
attending services, this program will allow your weekly offerings to continue on an
uninterrupted basis.

For those who prefer to place their contribution in the offering plate as an “act of worship”,
this is still available and appreciated. Likewise, you can mail your offering to the church.

Please prayerfully consider the blessings you have received and with gratitude prepare
your donation for our church either online or in person.

With Gratitude,

Dennis Mille
Treasurer

www.stpaulberea.org/donate
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Endowment

Dear Committees and Members of St. Paul Lutheran Church,

The St. Paul Living Endowment Committee is accepting requests for the 2023
endowment fund distributions. Requests must be made in writing addressing
one of three Fund categories: Benevolence, Capital Improvement and/or
Education. Examples of intended distributions can go to:

· ELCA Mission Support

· Redeemer Crisis Center

· Congregational benevolent requests

· Building modifications or repairs

· Major HVAC modifications or replacement

· Parking lot resurfacing

· Camperships or youth conventions

· Scholarships for youth attending Lutheran Universities

· Leadership conferences and retreats

· Media ministries

· Parish education programs and staff support

A complete list of how the distributions can be made can be found in the charter of the St.
Paul Living Endowment Fund. (copies can be obtained from the church office) Please send
your requests by May 15th to the St. Paul Living Endowment Fund Committee care of the
church office.

The committee also encourages you to keep the St. Paul Living Endowment Fund in mind
when planning gifts and doing estate planning. Endowment Funds provide ongoing support
to the church, its members, and its benevolence. Please talk with any one of our committee
members if you have questions.

Thank you for your efforts to help the St. Paul Living Endowment Fund successfully support
our church, congregation, and its benevolence.

2023 Living Endowment Committee members: Dean Firing, Linda Garrity, Michael Hollingsworth, Lynn
Mallinak, and David Navy

ST. PAUL BEREA | 17



May 2023 VOLUME 72 ISSUE 05

Duck Update!

It’s hard to see but Mama Duck is still on her nest. She has definitely learned the fine art of
camouflage. Any day now and we should be seeing ducklings!

Congratulations Confirmands!
The Following youth will be confirmed this May.

Kristl Coates
Emily Hartman

Nora Lingenfelter
Brady Payne
Jacob Payne

Olivia Skillman
Melanie Speck
Nathan Speck
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Food Donations for
Others

“NONPERISHABLE” items may be placed
in our Food Box outside Door #2 at any

time of the day or night.

“PERISHABLE” items may be taken
directly to the Berea Community

Outreach Food Pantry at:
535 Wyleswood Dr, Berea

Please call Natalie at

440-826-5800 X 4401 for hours

You are making a difference in the daily
lives of others.

Community Meal
NOW TWICE A MONTH!

Free Community Meal
available Wednesday
May 10th and 31st

at 5pm-Drive up/Take out from Door #2
here at St. Paul

Berea Senior
Luncheon

Tuesday May 9th at noon
the Senior Luncheon will

be held at St. Paul Fellowship Hall.
Cost $5.00

Contact the
Berea Community Outreach
“Active Senior Network”

for reservations
at 440 891-3316

Memorials
Dick Henning

Jack & susan Flick
Jane Krisher

Official acts
Funeral

4/22 Dick Henning
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ST. PAUL EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH

276 EAST BAGLEY ROAD

BEREA, OHIO 44017

440-243-1144

www.stpaulberea.org

FIRST CLASS
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Calling all graduates!

If you, or someone you know, is graduating
from High School or College/University this
year, please let us know! We would love to
recognize our graduates in the next issue of
Highlights! Please let us know your school
and a little bit about yourselves and what
you will be doing after graduation
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